Attention Q.8/9 participants,

During the Advance Teleconference for Q.8/9 held May 8/9, it was proposed that a third regional technology option be added to J.drfi to operate in systems that comply with J.83 Annex C.  As agreed during the teleconference, the Rapporteur, working in conjunction with technical experts that developed the J.drfi specification, has prepared a strawman Annex B for J.drfi by following the process used to create the current two regional technology options.

The specification for the current two technology options was developed according to the following steps:

1) Material from J.122 relevant to downstream physical layer transmitter requirements was taken

2) The resulting material was reorganized for clarity

3) CMTS requirements were either expanded to apply to both CMTS and EQAM, or new, related EQAM requirements were developed 

4) Clock timing requirements for the EQAM were expanded to include requirements to support J.dti

5) Transmitter requirements were expanded to allow “multiple channel devices”

6) A section on Spectrum Format was added (6.3.2 & A.6.3.2)

This new Annex B was prepared by taking the relevant material from J.122 Annex J and reorganizing the material to match the structure of J.drfi (steps 1 & 2 above).  Steps 3 – 6 remain to be done.  During the teleconference, the Japanese delegation agreed to provide a set of proposed changes to this strawman in order to create a complete description of the third technology option.

The edited J.drfi containing the Annex B strawman has been uploaded to the Q.8/9 informal FTP site with the filename:

T05-SG09-C-0039!!MSW-E_edited_annexB_strawman.doc

Although the teleconference session concluded, the Advance meeting is considered to be ongoing – via electronic communication – in order to complete this work item as well as a similar work item for J.depi.  Once comments from the Japanese delegation are received, the necessity of a follow-up teleconference will be determined.

Best Regards,

Greg White

Q.8/9 Rapporteur
